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Congratulations on the continuing growth of your campaign and another successful Livint, 
Wage Week. 

I am writing because I have some concerns over one particular aspect of your requirements 
for being a London Living Wage employer - the rates expected to be paid to apprentices. 

In City Hall we have a good apprenticeship scheme and I am very happy that my team is 
applying this year to host a G LA apprentice. I was also glad to find that any apprentice in our 
office - like all those in the GLA- will be paid the London Living Wage. [1] 

However I was surprised to find that not all accredited Living Wage employers have 
interpreted these principles the same way, and that many do not follow the same policy, 
including some councils. Recently, for example, Camden Council has said it will pay its new 
apprentices as little as £6.95 per hour and only up to a maximum of the London Living 
Wage.[2] 

I consulted your FAQs and found that you don't ask that adult apprentices are paid a Living 
Wage by your accredited employers, giving as the reason that the lower wages are a 
"contribution to the cost of training". 

I'm sorry to say that I don't agree with this policy. Surely the Living Wage is calculated on 
the basis of the minimum needed to live a decent life, and should not be subject to any 
deductions of this sort? 
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